Alderbrook School

Blossomfield Road Solihull West Midlands B91 1SN **Tel:** 0121 704 2146



Email: office@alderbrook.solihull.sch.uk Web: www.alderbrookschool.co.uk

9 July 2025

Dear Parents/Carers

End of term arrangements

As you know the last day of term for students will be Friday 18 July with a 12.30 pm finish. Students will all go to their Form rooms at the end of P3 and will be registered before leaving site. The following buses will all have the usual morning routes available and will arrive at 12.45 pm for journeys home. If your child catches one of these buses they should wait in the usual pick up area where there will be staff to supervise until the buses arrive.

822 and BVP 821,894,895 and 896

Students should come in uniform as usual up to and including the last day of term, but do not have to wear blazers in this warmer weather.

If you child is eligible for free school meals and requires a packed lunch on the last day of term, please complete this MS form here. The deadline to complete this form is 3pm on Monday 14 July. Sandwiches will be available to be picked up from Cartwright canteen at break times on the last day of term or after dismissal at 12.30 pm.

Pre-loved uniform sale Friday 11 July 2.30-3.30pm

A reminder that our pre-loved uniform sale takes place this Friday in the Blue Room (by the Sports Hall). Please be aware that we can only allow pedestrian access to our site which will be via the Dingle Lane gate. Unfortunately, there will be no parking available on site. Cash payments are preferred but we can also take card payments. We are still accepting donations if you have any unwanted uniform at home.

Holiday activities at The Core Theatre, Solihull

There are lots of fun family activities, shows and workshops at The Core over the summer holidays to keep the whole family entertained. The leaflet here has lots of information on the activities, shows and workshops on offer from the Sing Wicked workshop, to Young Film Makers and family film screenings and much more.



Information from West Midlands Police

Please find information <u>here</u> from our Solihull Partnerships colleague on an Open Day at Chelmsley Wood Police Station on the 6th of August. Police puppies, Streetwatch, Crime prevention, Cadets and much more!

On a more sombre, but very important note, West Midlands Police have also provided information here on the new ninja sword legislation and surrender scheme, as well as useful advice on how to talk to your child about the risks and consequences of carrying a knife.

Calendar dates

Friday 11 July — Sixth Form Summer ball
Friday 11 July — pre-loved uniform sale 2.30-3.30pm
Wednesday 16 July — Braids Assemblies
Friday 18 July — last day of summer term — 12.30 pm finish

As is our usual custom, I will be sending out our end of year celebration newsletter next week which is always a lovely way to finish our academic year, showcasing the activities, achievements and events that your children have taken part in over these past months and a huge thank you from myself and the Leadership team to our dedicated staff who make these events possible with their hard work and support.

Best wishes

the Ricois

Tom Beveridge Headteacher

